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4th September 2019
Dear Parents and Carers

Welcome back to a new school year! I hope you have enjoyed a lovely summer and that the children enjoyed their first day back. This letter is to outline some key information and dates. 
Staffing

I would like to welcome our new staff member Miss India Essex who has taken over from Nick Cherrett in the sports apprentice role.  We also welcome two new teacher trainees in Mrs Morton’s and Mr Simpson’s class: Miss Turnbull and Miss Chubb respectively. They will be joining us for the Autumn and Summer terms and we look forward to welcoming them – both have extensive Primary school experience so will be hitting the ground running. 
2019-20 Term Dates and attendance 

Term dates can be found on the website under ‘Latest News’ under the website.

Please remember that I am unable to authorise any term time leave unless it is under exceptional circumstances. 92% attendance is the expected figure in line with the SAST schools (Sherborne Area Schools’ Trust) and if your child drops below that figure, the school will contact you. Attendance will also be monitored termly by the Dorset Attendance team and the SAST attendance officer.  Our attendance dropped to average last year – we need to ensure that unless there is a very good reason, every child attends every day. 
Breakfast club

Breakfast club can be booked online on ParentPay. Sessions are 8am-8.45am in the hall and £3.50 per session with or without breakfast. We ask for bookings a week in advance and cut off time is Friday at midday. If you are a new parent, we are happy to take cash on the day until you receive your ParentPay login details. Bookings cannot be cancelled within 24 hours and there will be no refunds in this event. This provision has been requested by parents and we are hopeful that it will be well used in order for it to continue to run. Please use the top playground gate to enter school for breakfast club as the office will not be attended to let you in the bottom gate. Parents should walk their children down to the hall and hand over to Mrs Pennock. 
School pick up

Please remember that school finishes at 3.20pm and we expect all children to be picked up promptly. This also applies to collection after clubs which end at 4.20pm. 
Although we would prefer an adult to collect every child, we acknowledge that some parents may want  children in Year 5 and 6 to walk home unsupervised. To do this, parents must give written permission. Some roads around our school have no pavements so there are risks to consider. We will never allow any child to walk home alone without written permission. Please be aware that once children leave the school alone, we cannot be held accountable for any incidents that occur after that time.  
KS1 parents should collect their children from the KS1 playground and KS2 parents, the top playground. Please let us know if somebody different is collecting your child. All parents should use the top playground gate for the school run. The bottom entrance is ONLY to be used during the day from 9.15-3.00 when the top playground gate is locked. Thank you for respecting this.
We ask everyone to park sensibly and within the law – stopping on the zig zags is a traffic offence and poses a risk to our pupils. Parking is difficult at every school and this is not an issue unique to here but every driver has the ability to reduce the problem. The local Police attend on occasion to monitor the traffic situation.
Uniform

The children are looking very smart in their uniforms. Just a reminder that Summer uniform can be worn up until half term if the weather is pleasant. Winter uniform is also fine. Black shoes should be worn all year around. (Boots can be worn to school in very cold weather but children should bring shoes to change into). Earrings should be removed or taped up for PE. Uniform requirements can be found on our website. After half term, everyone should be in the winter uniform with a collared shirt (not a polo) and tie please.
Morning routine

It is important that we begin to encourage our children to be more independent, i.e. coming into class on their own and putting away their own things. Staff will always be on hand at the door to discuss any concerns you may have but to avoid congestion in the cloakroom  areas we would respectfully ask that you leave your child to enter school by themselves. 

Doors open from 8.45am when the children can come in and get settled and the bell goes at 8.55am when all children are expected to be in school for registration.  Children should not be left alone in the playground without an adult before this time. KS1 children should always be escorted down to the classrooms. 
Welcome meeting and communication 
The teachers will invite all parents to a class welcome meeting this half term. If you can, please try and attend this meeting as it will outline routines, expectations of the year, etc. We realise that work commitments mean some parents may be unable to attend so if you would like any information to be sent home, please let the classteacher know.  The dates are on the website and at the end of this letter.  If you are coming, please sign in at the office on arrival.
The school sends reminders by text message and information such as trip letters and newsletters by email. Please ensure we have your up to date details in the office. Please also check your child’s book bag daily as we often send letters home via the children. There are also messages posted on the blackboards in the playgrounds. Our Facebook page is a great source of information but please do not post enquiries on it as it is not constantly monitored – you should still contact the school office. Most of the important information is in the monthly newsletter which you should read and keep for reference. 

If you have a concern about an aspect of school, please come in and speak to your child’s teacher (after school is more convenient). We are here to help!  If it is something the teacher cannot help with, please make an appointment to see me or the Deputy Head – although please note that it may not always be possible to do so on the same day.  Please try not to send emails that you would like an urgent response to or to inform us about school pick up arrangements as office staff may not be in a position to check them the same day.

Special Educational Needs

Mr Simpson is the Special Educational Needs and Disability Coordinator and is a point of contact for any concerns about Special Educational Needs that the class teacher is unable to help you with. If you are concerned your child has Special Educational Needs, you should first talk to your child’s class teacher who may then seek the advice of the Special Educational Needs Coordinator (SENDCO) if appropriate.

Child Protection 

I am the Designated Safeguarding Lead. If any parent has a concern about a child’s welfare, please contact me. In my absence, please contact Mr Graham Simpson or Mrs Clare Middleton who are the Deputy Designated  Safeguarding Leads. Mrs Judith Hayward is the nominated Governor for Safeguarding. 

Curriculum and school development 

We were very pleased  with our SATs results across the school last year, particularly at the higher levels (see below).  This year, we are building on our strong maths results by furthering developing  the Inspire Maths programme in school which is a challenging maths provision based on the Singapore maths curriculum. We also continue to develop our writing skills through the Talk for Writing programme. We, like every school, are responding to the new OFSTED framework and continue to look closely at what we offer our children in terms of curriculum. We are very proud of our curriculum offer but there is always room for improvement. 
Again, we have spent a great deal of time planning engaging opportunities to extend our children’s learning and making it relevant to the real world. The Life Education Van, Police, Fire service and other visitors will be on site to enrich our learning, for example, this term.
Some activities throughout the year, such as trips, will have a cost. We acknowledge that we rely heavily on parents’ support financially and physically, in order for visits to take place but the gains really are worthwhile. 

There will also be a great deal of work going on behind the scenes with our SAST schools, developing leadership groups, continuing professional development and training, etc with some shared projects taking place. 

Gymnastics

Key Stage 2 children will be going to Orchard Gym in Yeovil this term for some gymnastics coaching paid for with  Sports funding from the Government. This is a fantastic opportunity for the children to use British Standard gymnastic equipment and receive expert tuition from professional coaches. Look out for a letter coming home soon. Mrs Morton’s and Mr Simpson’s classes will be going this half term and Mrs Middleton’s after half term. It is imperative that the children wear the correct kit for this activity which includes NO EARRINGS. 
Clubs

Clubs will begin shortly and a separate letter will come home detailing all the provision. We expect children to commit to clubs for the term and to have good attendance. If they cannot attend, they should let the appropriate member of staff know.  This year Mrs Middleton will be running a new Eco Club.  The club is for children who would like to do some gardening as well as developing ways of improving the school's ecological footprint - recycling/up-cycling and enticing wildlife into our grounds.
SATs results

This year our Year 6 SATs results were:

	Percentage of children achieving the expected or above in Reading, Writing and Maths 
	Percentage of pupils achieving high level of attainment in Reading, Writing and Maths 

	
	School
	National (2019)
	School
	National (2019)

	Reading
	89
	73
	50
	No data available

	Writing
	94
	78
	33
	No data available

	Maths
	89
	79
	33
	No data available


We were very proud of the children’s achievements and know how hard they worked. Whilst SATs are key indicator for our school, we also very keen to recognise and celebrate  children’s achievements in their social, emotional and physical development which aren’t measured by tests.
Parental support
Mrs Bailey has been doing a fantastic job with her ELSA (emotional literacy support advisor) role over the last few years supporting pupils emotionally. She also acts in the capacity of parent support advisor. If parents need additional support or guidance over and above that which the class teacher can provide, she is on hand to help.  She can be contacted directly or through the office.
And finally…

We have always enjoyed a close and positive working relationship with our parents and strongly believe that this is the key to nurturing successful, happy and well balanced young people. Education works best in partnership and we know through experience that when parents work with schools in the spirit of positive collaboration and trust, children flourish and tend to do better.
We  are very much looking forward to working with you again this year and seeing you at any school events as they arise.

Kindest regards,
Miss Grunnill

Headteacher

Dates for this half term: 

Sept 
13th: Year 3/4/5 Orchard gym (please see letter coming home soon)
18th: Dorset Fire Service visit

19th: Harvest festival 9.30am in the church – parents welcome

23rd: Mr Simpson’s class welcome meeting 3pm – class 3

24th: Miss Langdon’s class welcome meeting 3pm – class 1

25th: Dorset Police visit; PTA AGM 3.30pm – all parents welcome; Mrs Middleton’s class welcome meeting  3pm – class 5

26th: Mrs Morton’s class welcome meeting 3pm – class 4

27th: Life Education Van all day; Mrs Newton’s welcome meeting 3pm – class 2

Oct

3rd: Open morning for prospective parents 9.15-11.45; poetry day

4th: Local Governing Board meeting 1.30pm
9th: Open morning for prospective parents 9.15-11.45

22nd: Parents’ evening 3.30-5.30pm

23rd: Parents evening 3.30-5.30pm

25th: INSET day – no pupils please

28th -1st: HALF TERM

Nov 

5th: Tempest Photography – individual portraits

Dec

3rd: Year 3/4/5 Christingle in the church  2.30pm 

9th: KS1 dress rehearsal for nativity play 10am – open for those that are unable to attend the other performances
10th: KS1 nativity 2.15pm

11th: KS1 nativity 6pm

12th: Nasal flu vaccines for all year group – run by NHS

13th: Local Governing Board meeting 1.30pm

16th: Whole school to pantomime at the Octagon

17th: Spirituality day

18th: Whole school Christmas meal and party pm

19th: Carol service 9.30am in church; Carols around the tree 2.45pm in the hall

20th: INSET day – no pupils please

Other dates will be added to the website as we have them
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